
 

 

 

 

 

 

November 14, 2022 

 

*** IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR RETIREE BENEFITS *** 

 

Dear Medicare Retiree and/or Dependent, 

 
As you know, your Medicare Supplemental coverage through the Retiree Medical Plan of the Plumbers’ 
Local 130 Welfare Fund (“Retiree Medical Plan”) will transition to the Humana Group Medicare 
Advantage Preferred PPO (MA) Plan effective January 1, 2023.  

As a result of this change, Labor First, a firm that specializes in the implementation and ongoing member 
service of retiree health and drug programs, has received notification that you are currently enrolled in an 
individual Medicare Part D Prescription Drug Plan. This individual Medicare Part D Prescription Drug 
Plan will not coordinate with your new Humana Group Medicare Advantage Preferred PPO (MA) 
Plan. As a result, your current prescription drug plan will automatically terminate effective 
12/31/2022 due to this plan change.  

For a seamless transition, and to ensure you have both medical and prescription coverage after January 1, 
2023, the Retiree Medical Plan will be enrolling you into the Express Scripts Medicare Prescription Drug 
Plan offered through the Plumbers’ Local 130 Retiree Medical Plan effective 1/1/2023. The appropriate 
premium amount will be deducted from your monthly pension benefit from the Plumbers’ Local 130 
Pension Fund. There is no action needed from you unless you DO NOT want to maintain your coverage 
under the Retiree Medical Plan.  If you choose to opt out of the new Humana Group Medicare Advantage 
PPO Plan, you will lose all benefits offered to you through the Retiree Medical Plan.  
 

If you have any questions or would like to review your options, please contact Labor First as soon as 
possible at 312-248-9922 (TTY 711) or Toll-free 855-433-1672 (TTY 711) 8am to 5pm CST. 

Sincerely, 

 

Joseph F. Ohm 
Fund Administrator 
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